TO:         ALL CITY EMPLOYEES

FROM:  TONI N. HARP, MAYOR

DATE:     APRIL 7, 2014
Last week, after our City endured another episode of tragic violence involving our youth I vowed, “There is no respite in our resolve to address this matter.”
I appeal to you to join me in this pledge to help bring the City of New Haven together as one community to stop the violence.

I have asked Police  Chief Dean Esserman, Fire Chief Allyn Wright and Superintendent of Schools Garth Harries, to join me in a community canvass to reach out to disengaged youth and their families; and I ask you to be part of that canvass and consider being a mentor to our at risk youth.

Inspired by President Obama’s My Brother’s Keeper Initiative, the canvass will be called, New Haven’s My Brother’s Keeper:  “Community Canvass for Disengaged Youth.”  I am organizing this canvass and a subsequent series of support initiatives because I totally agree with the President when he said “I firmly believe that every child deserves the same chances that I had.  And that’s why we’re here …-- to do what we can… to give more young (people) the support they need to make good choices, and to be resilient, and to overcome obstacles, and achieve their dreams.” 
I want to reach out to students and families in their communities, in their schools and even through social media to stop the violence. The canvass is just a first step in my efforts to do so.  It will begin Wednesday evening at 4 p.m.  We will meet at the Elk’s Lodge on Webster St.  The session at the Elks will include a gathering of parents, community leaders, members of the clergy and educators for a brief dialogue. Our discussion will include an exploration of how social media impacts violence and non-violence. We will also have a mentor registration initiative where adults can register to serve as mentors. 

Our plan is to organize canvass teams consisting of a police officer and/or a firefighter, an educator or street outreach worker or truancy worker, and a member of the community.

If you can’t attend Wednesday’s kickoff but want to contribute, we will accept donations of $20 gift cards (from Walgreen’s, CVS, or Stop ‘n’ Shop) to be distributed to families of at-risk youth.  Donations will be accepted at the following locations until Wednesday at 1:00 p.m.:

· New Haven City Hall – 165 Church Street - Youth Dept., 1st Floor City Hall

· Any New Haven Fire Station

We are working to keep our schools open during spring break and we will work on a “youth night” to collaborate with our youth during this week as follow up events to this community canvass.

In addition, as part of our outreach effort, we are talking with mental health providers to have them provide support services for families in need.

If you have additional questions about this effort please call Jason Bartlett, Director of Youth Services at 203-946-7585 or send e-mail to jbartlett@newhavenct.net.

Thank you for being a part of this effort. I am joined by Chief Esserman, Chief Wright and Superintendant Harries in expressing our appreciation for your dedication to our City and safe streets for all residents, especially our youth. 

